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Learner Complaint Process
We are continually striving to provide high quality training to every one of our Learners who attends an Archery GB coaching course or workshop.
Our Learners are important to us and by listening to their experiences, we will improve our training services and learn the lessons that will benefit people attending our courses in future.

If you are dissatisfied with any part of the training you received whilst attending an Archery GB coaching course or workshop, please talk to us. By discussing your concern either with the course staff, or Archery GB staff, issues can usually be swiftly resolved. We will be able to discuss the problem with you and agree the next steps. 

You can initiate your complaint verbally, in writing or by e-mail. If you have not already done so, you may be asked to submit your complaint in writing. 
Your complaint will be looked at and if it can not be swiftly resolved or is particularly serious, we will refer the complaint to be dealt with using Archery GB’s Disciplinary Policy and Procedures. These are available to read at www.archerygb.org.
When we investigate your complaint, we will aim to:

· Find out what happened

· Identify what went wrong

· Ensure you receive an apology if one is due

· Identify what we can do to avoid similar issues in future
We ask that you give us the details of your complaint within 14 days of the incident. We take all complaints we receive seriously and do our best to work with our Learners to resolve them. We will respond to your concerns considerately, quickly and as effectively as possible. We ask that Learners give us sufficient time to investigate or remedy the grievance.
Stage 1: Local resolution
We recommend that all concerns should be raised with the Lead Tutor, Lead Assessor or person involved, in the first instance, as many issues can be resolved immediately.

The tutor/assessor should discuss the complaint with the Learner and attempt to agree a way forward or a solution that suits both parties. We ask Learners to allow the tutor/assessor sufficient time to look into or remedy the grievance.

We do understand that it isn’t always possible to raise a complaint directly. In this situation, or if raising a concern locally did not resolve the issue, Learners are welcomed to raise the complaint with Archery GB’s Coaching Team.

Stage 2: Independent investigation
If you are unhappy with the response you receive from Stage 1, you can contact the Coaching Team within 14 days of the incident. A member of the Coaching Team will look into the matter further for you and if necessary, refer it to be investigated using Archery GB’s Disciplinary Policy and Procedures. This ensures that clear guidelines are used to investigate what happened fairly and independently. 
We will acknowledge your complaint within 5 working days of receiving it and start an investigation. We will provide you with a formal response within 30 working days.

When contacting us, please describe the nature of your complaint as fully as possible and provide any supporting evidence.
E-mail: coaching@archerygb.org

Phone: 01952 677 888

Post: Head of Coach Development, Archery GB, Lilleshall National Sports Centre, Newport, Shropshire, TF10 9AT
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